MAIDEN NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON
THURSDAY 2 JUNE 2011
IN COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR:  Chairman Mrs S Falkingham
PRESENT: 
Cllr. A Goff












Cllr. N Higman  

Cllr. N House
Cllr. Mrs Dyke

Cllr. Mrs Padfield
Cllr. P Valinski

Cllr. Mrs Haynes

Seven members of the public attended the meeting.

· A representative from Southwest Ambulance gave a presentation on ‘First Responders’ and spoke about another possible volunteer to join the two volunteers in our area. He gave out promotional information to be distributed to local businesses for display and agreed to write an article for The Herald about ‘First Responders’. 

· Cllr Mrs Haynes confirmed that the yellow lines will be painted next week to slightly extend the no parking area around the junction of Frome Lane and the A356 to improve visibility and that she had discussed the traffic calming issues with Dorset County Council.

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham confirmed the Parish Council is to purchase a grit bin to be placed in Cattistock Road. A site is to be identified and approved by Dorset County Council.
· Possible areas that pigs could be kept were discussed with members of the Allotment Association including the piece of land owned by Network Rail that is to be further investigated.
· Several issues regarding the multi-use games area (MUGA) were raised – removal of a nearby pipe, spraying of surrounding weeds and improvement of a step into the MUGA.
· It was confirmed that the drains in Newton Road had been cleared by Dorset County Council.
Any Other Business raised by Councillors: 
· West Dorset District Council to be contacted regarding latest position of the old bakery.
ACTION

	1
	Apologies:

· None.
	

	2
	Declarations of Interest: 
· Agenda Item 14. Allotments – Cllr. Mrs Padfield, Cllr. Valinski and Cllr. Higman.
	

	3
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 12 May 2011:

· These were approved and signed by the Chairman with the following amendments: In the minutes it said ‘Four inches of the current surface is to be removed and the road planeings are to be given to the Parish Council (for use on the allotment site)’ but it should have said some of the road planeings are to be given to the Parish Council. Also in the minutes Chairman Mrs Falkingham thanked District Cllr. Patmore, Parish Cllrs. Mike Andrews, David Charman, Norman House, Keith Pritchard and Paul Valinski and the Clerk for their work during the last year but omitted Parish Cllr. Mrs Dyke.
	

	4
	Matters Arising: 
· Chairman Mrs Falkingham informed Council that Judith Stinton has volunteered to be a transport Parish Council representative for the bus service and David Charman for the train service. She also informed the Council that Bob Hilton has volunteered to be a Parish Council representative for the bus shelter in Cattistock Road and Cllr. House said he would be representative for the bus shelter in Dorchester Road.
	

	5
	Chairman’s Report:

· Chairman’s Report was circulated.
· Cllr. Mrs Haynes confirmed the Rights of Way Department, Dorset County Council, does have one field team to carry out work. She is also to request, from the Rights of Way Department, Dorset County Council, a map of current numbered bridleways and footpaths.

· Council agreed to give permission to Greenford School to use the Playing Field for overflow activities during their sports week (27/06/2011 – 01/07/2011).

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham proposed, Cllr. Mrs Dyke seconded and Council agreed to give a grant of £250 for Summer Holiday activities.
	SF



	6
	Correspondence:
· ‘da21 Spring 2011 Newsletter’ Circulated.

· ‘Community News’ Dorset Community Action Spring 2011. Circulated.

· ‘Clerks and Councils Direct’ May 2011 Issue 75. Circulated.
· ‘Caring Matters’ Spring 2011. Circulated.

· Mr A Bows Principal Transport Planner, Dorset County Council – Re: Application to host Community Travel Exchange.
· Mr A Williams Maiden Newton and Cattistock F.C. – Re: Request for funding towards installation of new showers in changing rooms.

· Mr K Warren Trainee Legal Executive, West Dorset District Council – Re: Notification of a New Byelaw. Circulated.
· Mr C Slade – Copy of emails sent to Dorset County Council regarding Parish footpaths. Circulated.
	SF



	7
	Planning Applications and Planning:        
· Copy of letter from Mr J Greenslade, West Dorset District Council to Mr P Fleming – Re: CA/11/00120 1 Bull Lane 1 No. Holm Oak to perform a 10-15% crown reduction and reshape back to previous topping points. Council informed authorisation given to carry out the work on 16/05/2011. Circulated.
· Copy of letter from J. J. Goldstein Solicitors to Porter Dodson Solicitors Re: The Green, Harveys Close. Circulated.
· Copy of letter from Dr R. E. Pearson to Mr Hodges, Planning Officer, West Dorset District Council Re: 1/D/11/000543 and 1/D/11/000544 Listed Building Consent Maiden Newton Mill, 76 Dorchester Road, DT2 0BG – Redevelopment of former mill. Circulated.
· 1/D/11/000252 and 1/D/11/000253 Listed Building Consent Mill Cottage, Dorchester Road. Council informed applications withdrawn 25/05/2011. Circulated.
· 1/D/11/000481 Maiden Newton Railway Station – Alterations and amendments to approved application 1/D/10/000930. Council informed consent granted on 19/05/2011. Circulated.
· 1/D/11/000537 8 Newton Road, DT2 0BT – New house, alter vehicular access and form new boundary. Council informed planning permission refused on 25/05/2011. Circulated.  
· 1/D/11/000426 5 White Horse Mews, DT2 0BG – Replace conservatory. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that it has no objections but asks that the views of neighbours are taken into account. 
· 1/D/11/000694 15 Bull Lane – Retain photovoltaic panels. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that it has no objections.
· 1/D/11/000688 Whiteacre, Crockway – First floor extension, roof alteration and 5 dormer windows. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that it has no objections.
· 1/D/11/000719 4 Glebe Close – Single storey rear extension. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that it has no objections but asks that the views of neighbours are taken into account.
	

	8
	Accounts for Payment:
· DAPTC (Annual subscription) - £320.20p.

· Record RSS Ltd (Replacement swing seats and chains) - £277.20p.

· Magna Housing Association Ltd (Hire of room for monthly meeting (June 2011) - £12.

· PAYE (June 2011) - £62.40p.
· Clerks Salary (June 2011) - £249.76p.
· Mr R Buffett (Repair to trough on Allotment site) - £25.

· Teamtheme (Sports coaching) - £210.
Council agreed that Maiden Newton Parish Council should keep a reserve of £3000 to maintain multi-use games area (MUGA) and floodlighting and £4000 to equip and maintain play areas in the Parish. 

Maiden Newton Parish Council approved the accounting statements in the annual return for the year ending 31/03/2011 and approved the annual governance statement.  
Chairman Mrs Falkingham thanked Mrs Lesley Fox for kindly completing the internal audit.
	

	9
	West Dorset District Council Parish/Town Development Survey:

· The questions in the survey were discussed by the Parish Council and Chairman Mrs Falkingham and Cllr. Higman to complete survey. Clerk to write to West Dorset District Council about the development boundary and restriction of growth. 
	SF / NH / DW

	10
	Footpaths:

· Councillors reported Parishioners concerns regarding the article published in The Herald that was written by the Parish Footpath representative but not endorsed by the Parish Council. Council to discuss the role of Parish Footpath representative in closed session at end of meeting.
	

	11
	Car parks:

· Investigations continue into the possibility of the Parish Council taking over responsibility of the two car parks - White Horse Mews and Rock Pit.

· Cllr. Haynes to chase the awaited sign to ‘Free Car Park’ in the centre of the village. 
	JH

	12
	Play Area:
· Play Area surfaces were discussed and are to be inspected and a quote obtained to carry out required repair work.
· Council gave permission for a new bench purchased by the ‘Friends of Maiden Newton Play Areas’ to be fixed in place in the Play Area.
· Clerk informed Council that the replacement swing seats and chains have been delivered and Mr Keith Pritchard kindly volunteered to fit them.
· A hole left when the pole was removed is to be covered.
	CJ
CJ

CJ

	13
	Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-useGames Area (MUGA):

· Cllr. Valinski informed Council that he is still awaiting the notice (stating that horses, dogs and bicycles are not allowed on the Playing Field) ordered for the gate at the entrance of the Playing Field. 
	

	14
	Allotments:

· Cllr. House confirmed the tenant has removed her shed and other property from Allotment No. 36b and that the plot can now be offered to the next person on the waiting list.  
	DW



	15
	DAPTC Matters:
· Clerk reported that the ‘New Councillor’ course to be held on 14/06/2011 is over subscribed. New councillors to be booked on the next course that is held in Dorchester.
· Clerk informed Council that the DAPTC AGM is to be held on 05/11/2011 and proposals for a resolution at the AGM should be sent to DAPTC by 29/07/2011.
	

	16
	Report on Meetings Attended:
· Cllr. Mrs Dyke attended the Village Hall Committee meeting and informed Council that the Village Hall Committee AGM is to be held on 22/06/2011.

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham, Cllr. Mrs Dyke, Cllr. Mrs Padfield, Cllr. Goff, Cllr. Higman and Cllr. House attended a meeting about the New Community Building project.                                                     
	

	17
	Items for Next Meeting:
· Footpaths
· Allotments 
· Play Area.
· Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-use Games Area (MUGA)
	

	
	Meeting closed at 8:50pm. Date of next meeting: 07/07/2011 starting at 7pm.
	


Parish Clerk: Mrs Diane Wright-56 Dorchester Rd, Maiden Newton


                                                     Tel 01300 320053




